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I do like to be beside the seaside! Morecambe 

 

Welcome back to the new academic year, all refreshed and full of excitement! I look forward 

to getting to know you all and having a fantastic year with the new Class 3! 

 

To start off the term, we will be looking at what it is like to live by the seaside town, of 

Morecambe. The focus being human geography and tourism. Hopefully, later in the term we 

will be visiting Morecambe and its tourist attractions and learning about how this is going 

to be changing in the future. 

English, our focus will be on stories with a familiar setting, and we will start off the term 

reading: ‘Charlotte’s Web,’ by E. B White. We will use the book to focus on writing about 

different settings and it will be the focus for our grammar and punctuation activities. Later 

in the term, we will look at persuasive text. 

In Maths, we start the term looking at place value and number. We will then spend most of 

the term on how to do mental and written addition and subtraction effectively and 

confidently. 

This term, in Music and we will be learning about body percussion linked to the rainforest. 

Our PHSE topic is about being responsible. In RE, we are looking at Christianity, with the 

key question being: ‘How and why have some people served God?’  In Computing, we will 

be looking at comic creation and e-safety. Our Art topic is sculpture and looking at the 

local artist Shane Johnstone.  

This term we will be developing our attacking and defending skills in tag rugby on a 

Thursday. On Monday afternoons we will be developing our gymnastic skills. It is therefore 

essential that children have an outdoor and indoor P.E. kit in school each week. All hair 

needs to be tied and no jewellery, especially earrings, should be worn.  

Every day we will be working hard to improve our reading, handwriting, spelling and 

grammar skills. Home learning will be sent home on Thursday, then ready to return every 

Tuesday. The first home learning will be sent out on Thursday 18th September. It is 

essential that every child practices their times tables this term as each week we will have a 

set focus. 
  

You can find out more detail about what your child will be learning this. 

half term and this academic year on the Curriculum page of the school website 

www.archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk. 

 

If you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to come, and see me.                                                                                                

Mrs Gavriluk 

 

http://www.archbishophuttons.lancs.sch.uk/

